October 1, 1965

Deam Robert J. Glaser Stanford University School of Medicine Stanford Medical Center 300 Pasteur Drive Palo Alto, California

Dear Dean Glaser:

It is a pleasure to inform you that at a meeting of our Executive Committee on Tuesday, September 28, 1965, a proposal, Planning for Advanced Computer Facility at Stanford Medical School, was approved with a grant of \$80,000. The funds are to be used under the terms set forth in the letter from Professor Lederberg, namely, for key personnel and for installation and operating expenses. The funds should not be used for construction or remodeling of physical facilities.

I gather from Professor Lederberg's letter that the grant should be effective January 1, 1966. Before the funds can be made available, we will need a letter from the President of Stanford University indicating that he is prepared to accept the grant.

Me plan to issue a release concerning this grant. It is, of course, entirely up to you as to whether you also publicize the grant, but if so we would appreciate seeing a copy of the release before it is issued.

We would like to have a report on the accomplishments of the program at the termination of the grant, and a representative of the Foundation will visit you at that time. I note in Professor Lederberg's letter that it is possible that you may seek a renewal of the grant.

Personally, I am very pleased that we are making this grant.

Yours sincerely,

JZB:j1k

Alan 2. Bonne John Z. Bowers, M. D. President

cc: Professor Joshua Lederberg